
 
Australian Customs Notice  

No. 2022/54 
Administrative changes to Certain Inputs to 

Manufacture Program 
 
This Notice advises of administrative changes to the Certain Inputs to Manufacture (CIM) Program, 
administered by the Department of Industry, Science and Resources. 
 
The Australian Government is committed to making cross-border trade easier for Australian businesses. As 
part of this ongoing commitment, changes have been made to the administration of the Certain Inputs of 
Manufacture program under items 46 and 47 of Schedule 4 of the Customs Tariff Act 1995. The changes are 
designed to lessen the administrative burden for importers, manufacturers, industry and government. 
 
From 1 January 2023, all new CIM determinations issued to importers will no longer have an expiry date, and 
improvements have been made to the requirements for the technical report. All exisitng CIM determinations 
will expire as scheduled. Importers wishing to continue with the concession will need to re-apply. 
 
Further information 
Further information, including the updated policy and administrative guidelines, application form and a list of 
active CIM determinations are available on Certain Inputs to Manufacture Program page.  If you have any 
queries related to this notice, please email cim@industry.gov.au. 
  

 
 
[Signed]  
 

 
Kimberlee Stamatis 
Assistant Secretary 
Customs and Trade Policy Branch 
Customs Group 

15 December 2022 

 


